 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1DENTON BRIDGE STUDIO BOARD MEETING SEPTEMBER 15, 2020

The September 2020 DBS Board meeting was called to order at 1:09 p.m. In attendance were Chairwoman Lynda Bradley, Tawana Arnett, Eddie Bigler, Susan Lambert, and Club Manager Kim Brinkman.  Absent were Tom Moore, Denny Reid and Liz Castioni.

MINUTES
Tawana Arnett will be acting as Temporary Recording Secretary due to the leave of absence taken by Tom Moore.

TREASURER’S REPORT
Treasurer’s Report was presented by Chairwoman  Lynda Bradley in Denny Reid’s absence.  Our August end-of-month balance was $17,809.00.  Lynda  moved and Susan seconded the motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  

Motion carried.

MANAGER’S REPORT
Kim reported the online play continues to be strong, and that the financial income from that is a great help to the Club.  She said that she is working on classes to be offered online in the next few months.  She also discussed the upcoming Club Championship games.  There will be three 299 games included in the Club Championship week.  She hopes to see more players playing with this offer available.  Discussion was had on players that are playing in other games during the time of the Studio online games.  The feeling was that the membership should be reminded that income is critical in order to pay our facility rent and keep our club strong for when we are playing face to face again.

OLD BUSINESS
The gift for Lin Jones has been given to her.  The Club and its members received a nice thank you note.

PENDING BUSINESS
The replacement for Lin as Facility Manager is suspended for now.  It was noted that Kim updates any Rank achievements and posts them on the website and includes them in her monthly newsletter.  Lynda will work on ways to celebrate birthdays of our members.

NEW BUSINESS
Eddie presented ideas of how to draw players when we return to live play.  Some of his ideas were that we look into tablets for each player so that no cards or bidding boxes are touched.  Players could bring their tablets from home.  The Club could buy tablets for players to use if they don’t have one, possibly with a fee to add onto the cost of the game.  There is a possibility that a player could play from home at the same time a live game is being held.  The Board asked Eddie to research this idea and report back when the time is closer for getting back to face to face bridge.

Lin Jones reported by email that due to work that the owner on the roof of the facility, a portion of the ceiling at the Studio had collapsed.  Lin will repair the damage herself.  Lin is also working at cleaning various areas of the Club so that it will be better and clean when we reopen.  It was suggested that we look into purchasing renter’s insurance.  Lynda will look into that.

Next Zoom Board of Directors Meeting to be held Tuesday, October 13, 2020, at 1:00.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:39 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:

Tawana Arnett, Temporary Recording Secretary

